
TO:

APA California Chapter Board 
FROM:
Kristen Asp, Vice Presdient of Administration

Virginia M. Viado, Vice President of Marketing and Membership
DATE:
June 20, 2014
SUBJECT:
Contractor Evaluation – New Horizon Enterprises (Laura Murphy)
Recommended Action:
Based on results from the designated Vice Presidents (VP’s) preparing evaluations for this contractor, it is being recommended that services under this contract be extended for a term of two (2) years.  A summary of the contractor’s evaluation is provided below.

Background:

Evaluations from the appropriate VP’s were completed at the end of 2013 and a review with this contractor was conducted during the Board retreat in January of this year.  This report serves as a summary for the Board.

An evaluation of New Horizon Enterprises was conducted to assess efforts provided under the current contract and scope of work to determine if high quality and cost-effective services have been or are being provided as required.  New Horizon Enterprises is staffed by Laura Murphy; primary services provided under this contract include support of professional development.    
Evaluation forms were established and identified a total of 10 criteria to score when assessing contractor performance; a maximum of five points was allowed under each category for a total of 50 points possible.  Additional comments were also allowed under each category and provided as necessary to substantiate given scores.  With the President, Vice President of Administration, and Vice President of Professional Development were tasked with evaluating the services of this contractor for work performed under each one’s portfolio.
Review of current contract year services provided by New Horizon Enterprises resulted in a total score of 98 points out of a possible score of 100 points.  The President and both VPs felt the services provided were good to excellent under all criteria.  The contractor has been performing these duties for many years, and has an immense base knowledge of APA California.  Laura is a key member of the conference program prep team for processing CM credits and materials for the State conference.  Monthly membership updates are provided by Section and membership type as a helpful tool to analyze membership trends.  Laura’s assistance coordinating information with National APA is critical to making sure we understand our current membership numbers so we may address National subventions funds accordingly.  In addition, Laura is responsive to assistance needed at any level receiving compliments regarding accuracy, content and timing.  Comments to substantiate this score were provided and utilized to determine the final recommendation to extend the contract.    

Fiscal Impact:
No significant financial impact will occur as a result of extending this contract.  The 2014 Budget adopted by the Board at its meeting during the State Conference in October approved an increase in the amount of $2,500 to the contract amount for New Horizon Enterprises.  Sufficient funds from the Chapter’s annual operating budget are available to accommodate the contract amount. 

Attachments:

None. 
